
Bulletin No. 1089

Friday 5th July 2024 @LadyLanePark

Dear Parents,

We started the week with possibly the wettest Sports Day we have seen at Lady Lane Park.  As we battled wind 
and rain, I was reminded of how positive and resilient our children and teachers are.  Thank you all for your 
perseverance and encouragement through the day, we really didn’t want to disappoint the children with a 
cancellation.  With some brilliant performances, it is clear we have some great athletes, with even better 
attitudes, in school.  Thank you to Mr. Mallon & Mrs. Hudson for planning & organising such a great event.  The 
overall winners of the House Sports Trophy were Blue House and their House Captain, Yusuf Ali, delivered a 
spectacular speech to all the children and managed to bring quite a few tears to the teacher’s eyes – well done 
Yusuf.

On Tuesday & Wednesday morning, we enjoyed watching The Infants Summer Celebration performance of 
‘Billy No Buzz’.  All the children sang beautifully and did a super job or learning lines and dance moves.  Thank 
you to the Performing Arts & Infant Team,  you worked so hard on this production and your efforts really paid 
off. Thank you to Miss Knowles for organising the Infant Celebration and to Mrs. Thompson for providing 
delicious treats for our families to enjoy.

Yesterday, we gathered to enjoy our Prize Giving Picnics where we had the pleasure of awarding pupils with 
Form & Progress Prizes, as well as subject trophies.  Our new Heads of School for 2024-2025 were announced, 
and you can the full list of roles & responsibilities below.  The letters of application from LVI were beautifully 
written and all the children should be very proud of themselves.

I would like to wish Mr. Nazir all the very best with his move to Qatar in the Summer.  The children have 
enjoyed getting to know Mr. Nazir this year; his Multi-Sports club has been very popular! I am grateful for his 
support on the UVI/LVI residential to Wales and I know the older children really valued your presence on the 
trip.  Good Luck on your next adventure Mr. Nazir.

Sadly, our guitar teacher, Mr. Askin, will not be returning to Lady Lane in September as he has been offered a 
brilliant opportunity which is too good to refuse.  We will miss Mr. Askin very much, he has been a brilliant 
teacher and has supported many pupils through challenging times.  We have already had contact with new 
guitar teachers, who would love to offer guitar lessons in school next year, as soon as we have met the right 
candidate, we will let you know.

For the past 25 years we have been fortunate enough to have Mrs. Hudson on the Lady Lane team and her 
long-standing commitment to Performing Arts has meant that her creative influence has been a great asset to 
our school and of great benefit for many of our pupils over the years. As UVI Form teacher for many years, as 
well as Form 4 teacher, Mrs Hudson has always been determined that every child achieves their absolute best 
and for this we are very grateful.   Mrs Hudson very much remains a large part of our Lady Lane family and 
although we won’t see her quite so often, we look forward to seeing her back for Dance Club in the Autumn.  

Holiday Club is open through the Summer Break, up until Friday 23rd August and you can book sessions with 
Mrs Kernick on Class Dojo.  School will open to all pupils on Tuesday 3rd September.

I hope you all have a fantastic Summer Break.

 Kind Regards,

 Mrs. Arnold & The Staff at Lady Lane Park School & Little Gems Nursery



We will miss you Mrs. Hudson!



2023-2024 Awards

Form Prizes are awarded for 

academic excellence.

Progress Prize are awarded for 

all round progress.

Form 1 

Form Prize: Sara & Haniya

Progress Prize: Haris

Form 2 

Form Prize: Maryam

Progress Prize: Yusuf

Form 3 

Form Prize: Fatimah-Zahra

Progress Prize: Ibrahim

Form 4

Form Prize: James

Progress Prize: George

Form 5

Form Prize: Isobel M & Tabitha

Progress Prize: Zakariya

LVI

Form Prize: Bobby

Progress Prize: Hannah

UVI

Form Prize: Tilly

Progress Prize: Zoe

English Writing Prize:  Tilly (UVI)

(Caroline Stones Poetry & 

English Cup)

Maths Prize: Hamzah (UVI)

(Chris Biggin Memorial 

Maths Shield

Science Prize:  Ibrahim (UVI)

(McGowan Science & 

Technology Shield)

The Junior Friendship Cup:  Duaa

(presented by 

The Friends of LLPS)

The Infant Friendship Cup: Bertie

The Governors Of 

Lady Lane Park School Cup:  Yusuf Ali



UVI

 Heads of School 

2024-2025

Heads of School

Head Girl: Emma

Head Girl: Tehreem

Head Boy: Sam

Head Boy: Bobby

Head Librarians: Hannah & Inayah

Heads of School Council: Seb & Mimi

Sports Captains

Netball: Tehreem

Football: Sam

Rugby: Bobby

Cricket: Abdus-Samad

Running: Emma

Performing Arts Captains

Dance: Nell & Matilda

Drama: Nell

Singing: Matilda

House Captains

Red:  Aahil

Blue:  Hannah

Yellow: Inarah

Green: Halimah



Mrs. Thompson’s Top Table
Children have been selected by Mrs. 

Thompson to enjoy a ‘Top Table’ lunch of 
their choice in recognition for year-round 
excellent manners and behaviour in The 

Dining Hall
Form 1

Amari-Grace
Saad

Delilah
Ismail

Form 2
Yusuf 
Nico

Madeeha
Jonas

Form 3
Daoud

Fatimah-Zahra

Form 4
Amelia

Daniyah

Form 5
Isabelle
Isobel
Lily

Tabitha

LVI
Matilda

Seb
Aahil
Sam

Abdus-Samad
Hannah

UVI
Tilly

Yusuf AF
Hannah



Blue House win the 2023-
2024 

Sport Trophy



Kindergarten - UVI
The summer holidays are fast approaching, but no need to worry! Our dedicated 

holiday club team is here and ready to take your bookings.
£20 – morning or afternoon session  £40 per day

We are open on the following dates:
W/c - Monday 8th July
W/c- Monday 15th July
W/c- Monday 22nd July
W/c- Monday 29th July

W/c-Monday 5th August
W/c -Monday 12th August
W/c- Monday 19th August

To book your child’s place please message 
Mrs. Kernick via class dojo.
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